Save \$\$: Pre-Enter the Fall Spook-tacular by 10/30.



October 2018 Newsletter



2018 Officers

President: Chris Picardi, winrush@yahoo.com
Vice President: Rebecca Murphy, Rebecca.eddy781@gmail.com
Secretary: Cindy Downs, cynthiakarendowns@gmail.com
Treasurer: Chris Picardi
Directors: Walter Comire, Lu
Guilbault, Janet Lentini, Karen
Richmond, Nancy Russell

Upcoming Events

11/4/18: RIAHA Fall Spooktacular Horse Show, PondView Equestrian Center, Pascoag, RI

11/4/18: RIAHA Quarterly Meeting, PondView Equestrian Center, Pascoag, RI

11/8-11/18: Equine Affaire, West Springfield, MA

Reminders

- Check YEA eligibility
- Attend the Fall Spook-tacular
- Join a Committee
- Submit your FRP hours
- Submit YEA show reports
- Share your photos with us
- Have an idea? Contact a club officer.

Save the Date

Fall Spook-tacular Horse Show Scheduled

Join us on Sunday, November 4, 2018 for an unrated fun show with a soup and chili social open to all exhibitors and their families. This event is open to all breeds and disciplines and is beginner friendly. Show clothes are optional but, boots and helmets are required.

Location: PondView Equestrian Center, Pascoag, RI.

Ribbons awarded in all classes first - sixth place.

Judge's Choice Award: awarded to the exhibitor(s) exemplifying good horsemanship and sportsmanship throughout the day. All exhibitor's are automatically eligible.

Join us for a short show day and the opportunity to socialize with fellow exhibitors while enjoying soup and chili.

Show All Day for One Low Price

RIAHA Member Fee: \$35 for unlimited classes and 1 social ticket Non-Member Fee: \$45 for unlimited classes and 1 social ticket

Additional social tickets available at \$5 per person

Pre-Entry Deadline: October 30, 2018

Prize list and entry form available online at: www.riarabianhorseassociation.com/events

USEF SafeSport Training

Requirement Due by January 1, 2019

All United States Equestrian Federation (USEF) adult members (18 years of age or older) with a Competing Membership are reminded that they must complete USEF's Safe Sport Training by January 1, 2019. The training is available free to all members through your membership dashboard.

There is also a parents training course for equestrian athletes of all ages helps parents ensure their children have a positive and safe sport experience and is also free.

USEF is committed to creating and maintaining an equestrian community free of all forms of emotional, physical and sexual misconduct.



Question of the Month

What were the foundation sires of the Thoroughbred breed?

Year End Award Reminders

We are thrilled by the participation in our year-end awards program this year! As of right now, we anticipate presenting awards in 14 different categories among Arabian, Half-Arabian and Open breed enrollments.

As we are quickly approaching the end of the show/event/trail season, the year-end committee wishes to remind all participants of the following eligibility requirements and deadlines in order to be eligible for your award(s).

You must attend two events for points to count in each division.

You must fulfill one of the following requirements for eligibility prior to December 1, 2018.

- a. Attend one general meeting, or
- b. Volunteer at a RIAHA event, or
- c. Recruit one or more sponsorships for either the horse show or year-end awards banquet, or
- d. Participate in a RIAHA fundraiser.

The November 4, 2018 RIAHA Fun Show WILL count towards year end awards. One last chance to get points!

Final submission for ALL points is November 15, 2018.

Frequent Rider Program Update

Our Frequent Rider Program (FRP) is underway and members have been regularly logging their time to reach milestone achievements.

Remember, you can enroll at any time to start accruing hours which are cumulative and roll over from year to year towards milestone awards.

Enroll now at www.riarabianhorseassociation.com.

Time as of 10/26/18: Amanda Coderre: 25.15 hours Cindy Downs: 26.85 hours Ava Lemire: 32.3 hours

Rebecca Murphy: 94.6 hours

25 Hour AchieversCongratulations to our most recent Frequent Rider Program participants to reach the 25 Hour milestone.

Amanda Coderre Cindy Downs

Sponsors Needed

RIAHA is in need of sponsors for the year end awards banquet, including our High Point Awards for Arabian, Half-Arabian, Open Breed and Rider of the Year. Division sponsors and raffle donations are also being accepted. Please contact Rebecca Murphy at rebecca.eddy781@gmail.com for more information.



Question of the Month

Answer: Byerly Turk, Darley Arabian and Godolphin Arabian



612 ROUTE 169, WOODSTOCK, CT 06281 860-928-5373

Want to share your news in the monthly newsletter? Send it to rebecca.eddy781@gmail.com by the 5th of the month to be included.



www.Facebook.com/RIArabianHorse www.RIArabianHorseAssociation.com